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32 Studebaker Members enjoyed gathering, visiting and feasting at the Willow LeaVes Restaurant in Hope, 
Indiana.    
  
Nancy Bacon, President, thanked Connie at Willow LeaVes for her team of helpers who served our group. 
Nancy also thanked Jim Lime for hosting the club.  
  
There were no officer reports and no treasurer report.  
  
There is a need for our October meeting arrangements.  Mike 
Baker suggested that the Avanti Club was meeting in LaPorte for 
a BBQ meal and then enjoy a hayride on October 22.  We were 
invited to attend.  
  
There are several Studebaker members planning on going to 
Gainesville, FL September 23 – 24 for their Studebaker regional 
meet.  They have 100 reservations at the present time and 50 
vehicles registered.  

  
September 10, at 12 noon is Drive Your Studebaker Day 
hosted by Jeff and Kathy Westcott at the LePeep Intech 
Commons in Indianapolis. Call, text or email Jeff Westcott at 317-
759-8895 or Westcott2@gmail.com. Hope to see you there.  
  
September 16 – 17 is the 2022 Pure Stock Drags in Stanton, 
Michigan.  
  
Report on Victor Melchiorre’s car that was for sale by Mike 
Baker.  Mike had driven the car to a Mexican restaurant he heard 
about in Indianapolis on the Northeast side on the corner of Post 
and Pendleton Pike and put a “For Sale Sign” on the 
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The Indy Chapter enjoyed a nice lunch at Willow LeaVes restaurant in Hope In. and also had the opportunity to 
visit Studebaker International, the largest Studebaker parts supplier in the world.  We are lucky enough to have 
such a great source of parts so close to us and that owners Jim and Corey Lime are members of our chapter.   
 
Last month Diane Elmore's Random Ramblings really hit home with me.  She paid tribute to the wonderful people 
who become longtime friends thru this club.  I have always felt that the club is way more than the cars that brought 
us together and to see this sentiment expressed so beautifully really touched me.  Keeping this thought in mind I 
hope to see everyone real soon at one of our Indy Chapter events where we are passing our limited edition, complete 
with color pictures, collector issue club directory! 

Nancy Bacon 
President, Indy Chapter 

SDC Lunch at Willow LeaVes in Hope, IN 

August 20, 2022 
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windshield.  It was only a few minutes and he heard a 10 year-old boy call out and ask about the car.  He said 
his dad would like the car and could he buy it?  Mike said he had listed it on Craig’s List, and he had to wait 
until those offers were finalized.  Long story short, this young boy’s dad owns the Mexican Restaurant he was 
going to eat at, bought the car a week later.  The car now sits in front of the Mexican Restaurant drawing the 
attention of onlookers as they enter the Mexican Restaurant.   
  
Nancy Bacon and Becky Griffith are working on the History of 
our Studebaker Club.  If anyone has some historical stories OR 
any stories on “Why Do You Own a Studebaker, anyway?”,please 
contact Nancy or Becky.  
  
November is election of Officers.  All Officer jobs are available if 
you would like to help or are interested. Nancy has been 
President for the last 7 years, and Becky has been Editor for the 
last 10 years. Give Nancy a call. She would like to hear from you.  
  
November 13 is Thanksgiving at Mike and Yvonne Baker’s at 1:00 
pm. Those who drive a Studebaker or Avanti to the dinner will receive a special door prize.  
  
The 2022 Directory is available.  Contact Nancy Bacon if you have not received yours.  Beth Doran was thanked 
for her efforts.  

  
Charlie and Becky Griffith were observed at the Gilmore Museum 
in Kalamazoo, Michigan for the Lincoln Car Show last week by 
Mike Baker who just happened to be there for business.   
  
The Pitstop Restaurant in Brownsburg is remodeled and now open. 
Its new name is The Locale.  We’re going to check in to see if we 
can make it our February meeting place once again. Stay tuned. 
  
The Studebaker Muppet Car is at the State Fair. The Indiana Motor 
Association is sponsoring it and they are gathering funds to have it 

restored.  
  
Members were invited to visit the Studebaker International 

Warehouse on South Street following dinner by Jim Lime, owner.  
  

Mike Baker made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Sue 
Lyle seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.  
  

Respectfully submitted,  
Beth Doran, Secretary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Bob Palma’s 1964 Daytona 

 

50/50 winners Hal and Charlotte Clark with ticket 

seller Charlie Griffith.  The Clarks won $43.00  

Mark Enlow’s 1963 Lark Daytona 
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The clubs “twins” Sue Kennedy and 

Nancy Bacon in their Studebaker 

USA shirts 

Larry and Sue Kennedy’s 1950 Land 

Cruiser Some serious business going on at Studebaker 

International in Hope, In 

 

Bob Palma is Passing This Along 
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News About Our Members 

What a delight it is to announce the birth of our newest member, Declan Lime born to Corey 

and Lyndsay Lime, and proud grandpa Jim Lime. Declan was born August 24th coming in at 9 

lbs, 8 oz. 

 

 William L. "Bill"  Chipman, 83, of Rising Sun, Indiana, passed 
away Saturday, November 21, 2020 in Lawrenceburg, Indiana. 
He was born August 23, 1937 in Moorefield, IN, son of the late Buford 
Chipman and Bessie (Brandon) Chipman.  
 
He served his country as a member of the United States Navy. He was a 
member of the Rising Sun Honor Guard.  Bill worked as an 
Engineering Foreman for Monsanto, retiring after over 38 years of 
service.  
 

Thanks to Wayne Remaly 

I’m hoping you all can join us on September 10 for Drive Your 

Studebaker Day!  But if you can’t and you do drive your Studebaker 

please send me a photo and a brief description of your day. 
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Are your tires tired? It is a scientific fact that after 7 years of age the rubber compounds 
that make up tires become brittle and deteriorates very quickly. At 10 years from date 
of manufacture tires are considered to be unsafe. 

When we look at our collector car tires we usually see very little tread wear due to our 
driving limited miles over the course of a year. Contrast this to our daily driver cars and 
we normally see that tires on a daily driver usually do not even last 10 years as they are 
worn out tread wise in less than 70,000 miles. 

If you choose to drive on old tires you are taking a chance of blowout. This severe 
action usually results in a bad situation and often the vehicle careens off the road. A 
bad thing. 

How do we check the age of our tires? This is relatively easy since the tires are stamped 
with a date code on the sidewall. There are a string of numbers and letters on the 
sidewall but we are interested only in the last four digits which spell out the week and 
year of manufacture. i.e. 2616 means the tire was made in the 26th week of 2016. 

After you read this article I hope that you go out to the garage and check your sidewall 
for the date codes of your tires and if necessary consider buying new tires prior to 
taking your car out on the road again. While you are at it you may want to check the tire 
pressure. New cars have the pressure indicated on a sticker on the door jamb of the 
vehicle but our older cars leave that up to the owner to determine. My 
recommendations for bias ply tires are to run them at 28lbs front and back. If you have 
converted to radial tires (a good idea) you should probably run them with 32lbs 
pressure. Check them before you set out on any road trip. 

While we are on the subject of tires it is a good time to speak about tire balancing. All 
tires should be balanced when installed on a rim. If you get a vibration usually felt in 
the steering wheel at 65mph it is a sign of a tire out of balance. Besides the shaking 
which does not do anything good for your suspension, it normally begins the process of 
“cupping” or making flat spots on your tire, if left untreated. If left for a long time in an 
unbalanced state the tire will be rendered useless. 

Tires are the only contact that your car has with the road. That small patch of rubber is 
all that separates you from serious accidents. Inspect your tires for cracks especially 
near the rim where the sidewall contacts the rim. This is usually the first place that tires 
start to deteriorate and cracks appear. 

I know that Studebaker people are often referred to as “cheap” but when it comes to 

your tires do not take a chance on them for the sake of saving a few dollars.  

All About Tires 

Peter Sant 
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  Meet Garrett Morgan 
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Saturday, September 10 at 1:00 p.m. – Drive Your Studebaker Day! Hosted by Jeff and 

Kathy Westcott. We’ll meet up for lunch at LePeep Intech Commons, 6335 
Intech Commons Drive, Indianapolis, 46278. There is lots of parking 
outside and a side room inside that holds about 40.  The restaurant closes 
at 3:00 p.m. so don’t be surprised if we’re the last ones there.  They serve 
breakfast and lunch items, we’ll order off the menu.  Hope to see you 
there.  Call, text or email Jeff Westcott at 317-759-8895 or 
Westcott2@gmail.com 

 

Mark Your Calendar: 

 

September 16-17 - 2022 Pure Stock Drags in Stanton, Michigan  
 

September 30, October 1 & 2 – Newport Antique Auto Hill Climb 
 

October – Working on it. 
 

October 22:  Noon - The club has been invited to a BBQ luncheon provided by Mark and 

Shelby Kurth at their farmhouse 
- Hayride to apple orchard after lunch. 
- RSVP by October 17th Mark Kurth 773-315-6667 969 S Forrester Rd, La Porte, IN 46350 

 

Sunday, November 13 – Annual Thanksgiving lunch hosted by Mike and Yvonne Baker.  
 

Saturday, December 10 at 12:30 p.m. – Indy Chapter Christmas Party at Green Street Station 

in Brownsburg, hosted by Diane Elmore and Sandy Fox. 
 

September 12-16, 2023 Studebaker International in Manitowoc and Two Rivers, WI, 

hosted by the Wisconsin Region Studebaker Drivers Club. 

 

 

  

 

Upcoming Events 

 

David O’Neal in his 1978 Avanti 

mailto:Westcott2@gmail.com
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The Brickyard Bulletin 

 
 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 
 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous month. 

 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper credit 

is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 
 

Indy Chapter Officers 

President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 317-440-2786 

V. President:  Danny Taylor, 4083 Primrose Path, Greenwood, IN 461432 at dgtaylor8888@gmail.com 

Secretary:  Beth Doran 2717 E 75 N, Lebanon, IN 46052 at doran68ba@hotmail.com or 765-891-2704 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 317-837-5671 

Activities:  Charlie Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at  chazwork@msn.com or 317-538-1538 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indianapolis, IN  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-966-9817 

In addition 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com   
Vice President:   
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 

 
National Board of Directors 

 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Joanne Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 

 
National SDC Membership 

 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $24.00 for new members 1st year 

only.  Renewals are $31.00 per year, which includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the 

National SDC Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available upon request or 

e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter dues are $18.00. Renewals are 

payable January each year. After March a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon 

request. 
Updated March, 2022 

 
 

mailto:nancyjb1701@aol.com
mailto:dgtaylor8888@gmail.com
mailto:at%20doran68ba@hotmail.com
mailto:tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com
mailto:chazwork@msn.com
mailto:becinin@msn.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/
mailto:jestinson@aol.com
mailto:tomnancurtis@aol.com
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Brickyard Bulletin September, 2022 

Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd 

Indianapolis, IN  46239 

To: 

Chuck Kern’s 1963 Avanti (L) and Dave O’Neal’s 1962 Avanti II (R) in Hope, Indiana, August 

20. 



  



 


